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 NEWS FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 
It is with great relief that we can  inform you that Bill Wagner is doing well.  He will still have to wear his head brace for a while 
longer but was able to join us for the party.  Welcome back Bill. 
 
We only have three more instructor slots open for next year.  See me as soon as possible before they are all gone and you miss out. 
 
I have two items that I would like you to think about so we can discuss them at the January meeting.  First, is there any interest in 
having a Lake Ray Hubbard Wood Carver’s Club membership card?  We can get a 10% discount at Rockler and Woodcraft with it.  
The second item is using club funds to purchase bulk basswood from Resdoor in Fort Worth and then selling it to members.   
 
Dues will be $10 again this year and are due at the January meeting. 
 
Hope you all had a very Merry Holiday season. 
 
Bernie 
 
 
 

REMEMBER, THERE IS NO MEETING IN DECEMBER 
 

 
 
ITEMS OF INTEREST 

 

Got a little extra time, a computer, and want some free training?  Gene Messer is known as whittler0507 on YouTube and has 

over 900 video clips.  He has done numerous projects and each one usually runs between 5 and 10 clips at an average 

time of 8 minutes per clip.  He also includes painting instructions.  Gene is a Texas carver that some of you will already 

be familiar with and most of his carvings are in the flat plane style.  Go to www.youtube.com  and then search on 

whittler0507 to see a list. 

 

NOTES FROM THE EDITOR 
 
I’m looking for feedback on what you all would like to see in the newsletter for the coming year.  We’ll continue to have all the 
present information but would you like to see anything else such as information on training videos above?  Please contact me (Tom 
Noller) at nolleto@verizon.net or 972-442-7213 or at any of the meetings with your ideas. 
 
  

  



 

 

PICTURES FROM THE CHRISTMAS PARTY 

 

 

 

       
 

 

       
 

 

 

      
 

 



 

 

 

         
 

 
 


